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Whole School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Sunday 3rd March, I had the privilege of joining Mr Hogwood at The Gulbenkian Theatre, Canterbury to receive an 

award for Claremont Primary School for showing outstanding commitment to the Kent Schools Games programme. 

Claremont was among other schools whose behaviours have included regular attendance at county finals, consistently 

medalling at events, and achieving the Platinum School Games Mark. 

All staff and children at Claremont are fantastic, and work hard to develop their skills across many sporting events and 

parents show a relentless commitment to support their children’s attendance at these events. 

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate Mr Hogwood and thank him for his dedication to the sport in Kent 

and the children of Claremont. Candi Roberts 

 

The children looked amazing in their costumes for World Book Day yesterday! 

 



 

 

Year R 

Year 1 

Hazel Class 

            

 

On Friday 1st March, an Indian themed morning was organised by parents and staff for the children of year one. It was a 

huge success. Activities included henna design, Hindi maths, trying on clothing and food tasting. Thank you so much to 

everybody involved!  

 

Hazel Class Assembly – due to unforeseen circumstances, the date for this has changed from 29th March and will now be 

on 10th May. We apologise for the inconvenience. 

Parent help needed. If you can spare some time to come in and help with reading or general classroom support across the 

school, please could you email Mrs Smith on senco@claremont.kent.sch.uk and let her know your availability. Many 

thanks! 

Flu Immunisation – we have been informed by Public Health England that the flu vaccination programme will be extended 

to Year 6 from October 2019. 

Just a reminder - there is no Cross Country club on Monday 11th March as Mr Hogwood has other commitments. 

There will be a Nearly New uniform sale on Friday 22nd March from 3.00-4.00pm. 

Just a reminder that we be hosting a Mother’s Day lunch for Reception Mums on Wednesday 27th March at 12.30pm in the 

school hall.  If you would like to attend please pay via the School Gateway system by Friday 15th March so that we can 

confirm numbers with the kitchen.  The cost is £2.85. 

 

mailto:senco@claremont.kent.sch.uk


Acer Class 

Year 6 

 

Sport 

An incredible three days for Claremont Sport!! 

Cross Country 

Last Friday 40 very nervous and excited children 

went to Somerhill to compete in a Private School 

cross country race. We had been invited due to our 

reputation of being very good. When we got there 

we walked the course, and I have to say it was one 

of the most challenging courses I have ever seen 

for children of this age. This made the children 

slightly apprehensive, but we all said let’s just have 

some fun. My word they ran superbly. Our Y3/4 

girls were up first. And we couldn’t really see a lot 

of the course until they came down a big hill, and 

what we saw was Sena in 2nd place! The girls had a 

storming run with Sena (2nd), Millie (6th), Lizzie 

(7th), Isla Rose (12th), Christabel (14th), Cressida 

16th) with the 6 to score, the girls came 3rd as a 

team! Next up were the Y3/4 boys, and they were 

Acer’s book of the week 

This week’s recommended book is…                          

 

‘Mr Gum and the Biscuit Billionaire’ by Andy Stanton.   
This book was recommended by Harry Bourne, who has rated it 10/10! This story follows the journey of Mr Gum who is 

back and nastier than ever!  

Harry has described this book as hilarious and would recommend it to anyone who likes to have a laugh whilst reading!  

 

 
Year 6 RE - Trip to The Islamic and Cultural Centre, Camden Road, Tunbridge Wells. 

I am excited to share that the trip to the Mosque has now been confirmed for Thursday 14th March 2019. The visit slots 

are for an hour. All three classes will be walking there. We will leave the school at 09:45am and will be back at school by 

lunch time. Please make sure that your child has a rainproof coat on that day.  

It is another amazing opportunity for the children to develop their awareness of the various faiths within the world we are 

privileged to live in.  I am sure you will get to hear all about it on their return. 

Please contact your child’s class teacher if you have any questions. Candi Roberts 
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sensational, with Louis just getting pipped on the 

line. Louis (2nd), Devon (3rd), Harrison (4th), William 

(6th), Hamish (7th), Freddie (8th), Henry B (10th), 

Henry G (11th), Seb B (14th). The boys won their 

team race by over 40 points, we were even 

commended by the organiser for such an awesome 

team. The Y5/6 girls race was next and slightly 

longer with some solid results, Tilly (7th), Carmen 

(10th), Anika (12th), Ella (15th). The final race was 

Y5/6 boys with Oliver Head coming in 3rd. Well 

done to all the runners who completed a tough but 

enjoyable course! Thank you to all the parents for 

transporting and supporting too, it made a real 

difference.  

This was a sensational day for Claremont and each 

and every runner made me so proud with their 

effort and determination.  

 

 

Sportshall Athletics 

On Sunday 12 children had the privilege of 

representing Kent at the Regional finals in Burgess 

Hill. This was the culmination of months of hard 

work and dedication in training. The children all 

rose to the challenge and were incredible once 

again. Ben Dewar jumped 2m17 in long jump and 

came 2nd, George Vincent jumped over 2m for the 

very first time in standing long jump, George 

Walker jumped nearly 6m in triple jump, Oscar 

Heselton balanced for 60 seconds and came 1st, 

Quentin Webb came 2nd in speed bounce with 58 

in 20 seconds, and Paul Hobley was superb in 

Over and Under.  The girls were just as impressive 

with Deborah Sijuade jumping 2m06 in standing 

long jump, Evie Dixon won the speed bounce with 

60 in 20 seconds, Ella Thomas and Tilly Cunliffe 

were super in the 6 lap relay, Kitti Holroyd was 

great in the balance with 59 seconds, and finally 

Tallulah Jago won the chest push with 7m. Overall 

BOTH boys and girls won the competition, this 

hasn’t been achieved for Kent since 2014. A truly 

fantastic achievement for these children!  

 

 

 

 

Hockey 

On Monday 18 children went to participate in the 

Y3/4 hockey tournament at TWGGS. Claremont had 3 

teams. The C team had some great moments and 

played well against other schools’ A teams. This was 

made up of entirely Y3’s and gave them great  

 

 

experience of a tournament. They drew 1 and lost 5, 

but their spirit was fantastic. The B team had 3 Y3’s 

and 3 Y4’s in and stormed through their group 

defeating St James, St Johns and Bishops Down A 

teams! They then won their quarterfinal against 



Bidborough, but then unfortunately lost to Claremont 

A in the semi (which was the match of the 

afternoon!). They then played St Matthews in the 

bronze medal match and won! The A team powered 

their way through their group winning all 3 games, 

scoring 19 goals and conceding 0. In the quarterfinal 

against Bishops Down B they won 4-0, in the semi-

final they beat Claremont B 3-0. They then played St 

Peters in the final winning 4-0. The A team had won 6 

games scoring 30 goals and conceding 0! What a 

momentous achievement, as this is 8 years in a row 

now! 

C team: Ethan Brazier Lopez, Raf Azurdia, Gus 

Harfoot, Nia Harfoot, Ciara Daly, Isobel Andrews 

 

 

B Team: William Haynes, Harrison Kraft, Rufus 

Dascombe, Cressida Dascombe, Lola Thomas, Nancy 

Stafford 

A team: Hamish Currie, Henry Bowers, Harry Bourne, 

Daisy Brandon, Niamh Daly, Lizzie Bennett   

  

 

Diary Dates 

Diary Dates for next week  

Please see the calendar page on the website for advanced dates. The calendar is updated every Wednesday. For detailed 

information, please click on the DAY view. 

11th Mar – Science week commences, Y3-5 Kent Music School assembly 

12th Mar –  YR and 1 Science morning 

13th Mar – Beginners’ Recorder Festival at TWGGS pm, Y4-6 Science afternoon, 3.15pm Y3-6 Cross Country at Mascalls 

14th Mar – Y6 trip to Islamic and Cultural Centre, Y2 and 3 Science morning 

15th Mar – Juniper Class Assembly 

 


